
 
 
To Master's students of Graduate School of Engineering 
(Except for the Division of Cooperative Program for Resources Engineering), 
 

【Notice】New Registration and Changes to "Secondary Field of Study" 

 

Master’s students are required to new register or change your Secondary Field of Study 
through the “Secondary Field of Study Registration System”. 

For those students, please register or change your Secondary Field of Study in the 
system as shown below. 
 

1. This notice applies to the following: 
Master's students of Graduate School of Engineering  
(Except for the Division of Cooperative Program for Resources Engineering) 
  * Students who have already registered your Secondary Field of Study through 

the “Secondary Field of Study Registration System” in the past and do not 
change it, are not required to do this procedure. 

 
2. How to register: 
Please log in to the "Secondary Field of Study Registration System" with your ELMS-ID 
and follow the instructions. （ https://st.eng.hokudai.ac.jp/ ） 
After logging in to the system, you can switch a language to English by clicking the 
"English" button displayed on the upper right. 
OR 
Please scan the QR code here: 

    
3．Registration deadline 

  May 29 (Wed), 2024 
 

4.Note: 
・If you have any problems with the system, please contact the following section in 

charge. 
 
 
 
 

Academic Affairs Division 
Email：k-gakuin@eng.hokudai.ac.jp  

https://st.eng.hokudai.ac.jp/

